From: "Willis, Michael (FEMS)" <michael.willis@dc.gov>
To: fengler6a02@yahoo.com
Sent: Wednesday, November 29, 2006 9:37:23 AM
Subject: 

From: Michael L. Willis
Deputy Fire Chief 
Risk Management 
 District of Columbia Fire and Emergency Medical Services 
To: Joseph Fengler 

Chairman of Commission 6A 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 
District of Columbia 
Subject: Reply to your email concerning Hydrants in the District of Columbia
  Response: The District of Columbia Fire and Emergency Medical Services (DCFEMS) in conjunction with the District of Columbia Water and Sewer Authority (WASA) have began field inspection of hydrants in the District of Columbia.  Currently, DCFEMS firefighters are physically inspecting hydrants for operability to determine water flow  and operating condition of fixed and moving parts external parts.  If it is determined the hydrants is not usable a out of service ring is placed on the hydrant. If the hydrant operates but needs maintenance a ring stating same is placed on  the hydrant.  In either case mentioned WASA is notified through email and by a phone call placed to WASA hotline by  the firefighter performing the inspection. It should be noted these inspection are being conducted by wards in done in a manner that will lessen service impact on the water system and service delivery of Fire and Emergency Medical Services.
 
In addition a listing of these hydrants that were deemed out of service is placed on the DCFEMS LAN system. This is departmental computer based system in which access is provided wherein employees can view hydrants which are denoted as needing repairs. 
 
 In regards to the sharing of information at the ANC meeting that can be accomplished.  However, it would beneficial to understand specifically what data you will be requesting. Notification of your next ANC meeting can be provided through the DCFEMS Public Information Officer at 202 673-3331.  Please ensure it is explained at each request what data is reporting is expected.  The Battalion Chief assigned to your area will be assigned to attend the meeting.  If I can be  of any further assistance my contact information is listed below.  Thank you in advance.
 
Deputy Fire Chief Michael Willis 

District of Columbia Fire and EMS Department
Risk Management Division
2531 Sherman Ave. NW
Washington, D.C. 20001
 

(O) 202-673-6617
(C) 202-345-2555
(F) 202-673-6431
michael.willis@dc.gov
 

